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SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT

Your alarm goes off, you hit the snooze and sleep for another 10 minutes.

He stays up for days on end.

You take a warm shower to help you wake up.

He goes days or weeks without running water.

You complain of a "headache", and call in sick.

He gets shot at as others are hit, and keeps moving forward.

You put on your anti war/don't support the troops shirt, and go 

meet up with your friends.

He still fights for your right to wear that shirt.

You make sure you're cell phone is in your pocket.

He clutches the cross hanging on his chain next to his dog tags.

You talk trash about your "buddies" that aren't with you.

He knows he may not see some of his buddies again.

You walk down the beach, staring at all the pretty girls.

He walks the streets, searching for insurgents and terrorists.

You complain about how hot it is.

He wears his heavy gear, not daring to take off his helmet to wipe 

his brow.

You go out to lunch, and complain because the restaurant got your 

order wrong.

He doesn't get to eat today.

Your maid makes your bed and washes your clothes.

He wears the same things for weeks, but makes sure his weapon is clean.

You go to the mall and get your hair redone.

He doesn't have time to brush his teeth today.

You're angry because your class ran 5 minutes over.

He's told he will be held over an extra 2 months.

You call your girlfriend and set a date for tonight.

He waits for the mail to see if there is a letter from home.

You hug and kiss your girlfriend, like you do everyday.

He holds his letter close and smells his love's perfume.

You roll your eyes as a baby cries.

He gets a letter with pictures of his new child, and wonders if 

they'll ever meet.

You criticize your government, and say that war never solves anything.

He sees the innocent tortured and killed by their own people and 

remembers why he is fighting.

You hear the jokes about the war, and make fun of men like him.

He hears the gunfire, bombs and screams of the wounded.

You see only what the media wants you to see.

He sees the broken bodies lying around him.

You are asked to go to the store by your parents. You don't.

He does exactly what he is told.

You stay at home and watch TV.

He takes whatever time he is given to call, write home, sleep and eat.

You crawl into your soft bed, with down pillows, and get comfortable.

He crawls under a tank for shade and a 5 minute nap, only to be 

awaken by gunfire.

You sit there and judge him, saying the world is probably a worse 

place because of men like him.

If only there were more men like him!

DID YOU KNOW?

If you served in the active duty military before January 2001 you can get up to $1200 a year earnings credit for the years you served. When you apply for
Social Security bring your DD-214 to your local Social Security Office. You only get this benefit if you ask for it. To learn more you can call them at 

1-800-772-1213 or read more at the Social Security
Website at: http://www.socialsecurity.gov/retire2/military.htm
You do not need to be a retiree to qualify for this benefit, so please tell your friends, neighbors etc...   
Spouse's Planning Guide

Editor: Bob Kozel, BROS, San Antonio, TX

BURIAL BENEFITS

The VA has an excellent website on Burial Benefits at:

http://www.cem.va.gov/burial.htm

The following is a series of questions and answers on various burial benefits. It can be complicated to separate out the entitlement. Death causes

stress in all families and it is best to obtain assistance when filing for these benefits.

* Who can be buried in a National Cemetery?

1. A vet who served on active duty and discharged under other than dishonorable conditions.

2. Persons who die on active duty.

3. A reservist who dies while hospitalized or undergoing treatment at government expense or dies as a result of an injury or disease contracted

while on active duty (Reserve includes National Guard)

4. Member of Army, Navy or Air Force ROTC that dies traveling to or attending authorized training camp or practice cruise, or you die while

hospitalized or under treatment at government expense for an injury or a disease incurred at camp or in travel to camp.

5. Those who served during war with an allied force and are a U.S. citizen when you die.

6. Unmarried spouse who survived the veteran, and remarried spouse over the age of 57.

7. Veteran's minor child.

Remember that there are people in your medical facility that deal specifically with death and burial. Usually, this is called Decedent Affairs.

* Can anyone eligible to be buried in a National Cemetery be buried in any National Cemetery that they want?

The answer to the question is No. Some of the existing National Cemeteries are already full, and it is impossible to be buried in them.

Currently the VA maintains 114 National Cemeteries in 38 states and Puerto Rico. You cannot specify the cemetery in which you want to be buried; it is

a matter of space availability in an existing cemetery. You can not reserve a space in advance.

Estimates run as high as 10% of veterans eligible for this service utilize it.

The VA is attempting to expand its cemetery capacity.  To reach the VA Cemetery Service call: 1 800 697 6947. Or go to:

http://www.cem.va.gov/nchp.htm

* Are there cash payments from the VA when a veteran dies?

1. For deaths prior to December 18, 1989 there was a cash allowance for grave markers for those that did not use government-furnished headstones. This was in the 100 dollar range. In cases of death after this date, there is no allowance. Originally there was a two year window to apply, but General

Counsel reversed this, and there is no time limit for application.

The wording on the regulation is very, very confusing. It is worthwhile for an individual to obtain assistance at RO.

2. Reimbursement for Burial Allowances. There are 4 different kinds:

a.      Service Connected Death

b.     There is a payment, but the VA must agree that the death was linked to an SC cause. The amount is about $2000. And since it is

reimbursement it probably should be stated as up to $2000.

b. Non Service Connected Death Please note, you must be drawing compensation or pension from the VA or have a claim pending and the claim must be sufficient to allow the awarding of benefits. If the death is from a non-service connected cause the amount is about $300.

This dollar amount can be available in two other instances:

- A veteran with an N.S.C. disability dies in a VA hospital, a VA nursing home (or one paid for by the VA) or a domiciliary (VA)

- The CFR (Code of Federal Regulations) at 3.1600 makes this payment allowable to vets with no next of kin.

c. Plot Allowance: There is a $300 allowance for a vet discharged from active duty due to a disability, died while receiving pension or compensation, or died while in a VA facility. This is not paid when a National Cemetery is used. This allowance is not available if the cause of death is service connected, and then it is covered under the first allowance

mentioned.

There is a 2 year window in filing for this.

d. Transportation Expenses to a National Cemetery: This allowance covers shipping, permits, shipping case, cost of sealing the case and two pickups by

a hearse. It is covered by 38 CFR 3.1606.

This is not available to everyone. It is available when a person: Dies of a service connected death, and is in receipt of compensation, or could be

(they may be drawing military retirement instead). Or, the vet dies in VA facility.

There is no deadline on filing for this.

What about cremation?

There are certain benefits and reimbursement related to cremation. It is suggested you contact Regional Office for further details on entitlements, to include interment at a National Cemetery.

How do I request a Ceremonial Flag?

Flags may be obtained by going through:

VA Regional Office National Cemetery And most Post Offices.

A Presidential Memorial Certificate can be obtained from Regional Office.

Eligibility for a Ceremonial flag includes other than dishonorable discharge and any of the following:

Veteran of any war

Served at least one enlistment

Discharged for active service for a disability incurred or aggravated in the line of duty

Served after January 31, 1955

The VA will not reimburse for privately purchased flags.

PLEASE NOTE: In the event of death, VA checks for the month of death must be returned to Regional Office. As of October 1996 the family will be paid for the final month (prorated). The original check

must be returned because there is no one to legally endorse it.

Please have a safe place for your MILITARY RECORDS so your next of kin knows where to find them. If the next of kin has any questions please have phone numbers of your local VAMC, VA Regional Office and your Veterans Service Organization.

GET AWAY FROM IT ALL! Vacation Camp for the Blind (VCB)
VCB is a recreation and rehabilitation facility for people of all ages who are blind or visually impaired. VISIONS/ Services for the Blind and Visually Impaired, 500 Greenwich Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10013. Phone : 1-212-625-1616; email: Camp@visionsvcb.org

Programs Funded in part by New York State Office of Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities and the New York State Commission for the Blind and Visually Handicapped. 

WHAT IS VCB?

Gazebo in the fragrance garden Vacation Camp for the Blind (VCB) is owned and operated by VISIONS/Services for the Blind and Visually Impaired, a not-for-profit social service and rehabilitation agency which serves blind children, teenagers, adults, and elders located on 35 acres in Rockland County, New York. VCB began its camping program in 1926. VCB has grown to be one of the largest and most comprehensive facilities of its kind in the United States. Each year, VCB serves nearly 600 people of all

ages who are blind or visually impaired.                                                                     

The unique guide rail system and adapted facilities and equipment enable participants to access in a wide variety of activities. 

WHAT DOES VCB OFFER? 

Rehabilitation and Educational Programs: Braille classes, computers with large print and voice output, speakers, support groups and discussions, mobility lessons, cooking classes, personal and home management.

Sports: Swimming, boating, baseball, shuffleboard, bowling, tandem bikes, bocce, goal ball.

Arts: Crafts, drama, music, dance.

Entertainment: Guest performances, talent shows, sing-along, narrated movies.

Special Features: A private five acre lake, a ramped heated swimming pool, self guided nature trail, gym, library, recreation lounges and children's playgrounds. 

WHAT ARE VCB'S SPECIAL PROGRAMS?

Active, Independent Adults VCB's general session offers education, rehabilitation and therapeutic recreation programs for blind adults age 18 years and over. VCB's specially designed facility allows older adults freedom of movement and a sense of independence. Guide rails border every path and ramps lead to dormitories.  For added safety, bathrooms are equipped with hand rails.

Child care, group activities and programs are available for children.  Grandparents who have guardianship of their grandchildren are welcome to attend. VCB provides respite to families caring for adults who have developmental disabilities in addition to their vision impairment, including: deafness, physical impairments, and mental retardation. 

Who can attend?

Any adult, 18+ years of age, with a vision problem, is welcome regardless of race, ethnicity or age. Participants must be independent in personal care

or may bring an attendant (if space is available). Families with children (where at least one family member is blind or visually impaired) are especially welcome.

Participants at VCB are not supervised by staff throughout their stay. They must be able to make appropriate decisions regarding choice of activities, acquaintances and their personal health and safety.

How long are the sessions?

VCB offers 6-12 day summer sessions and 3-4 day weekend retreats throughout the year. Special sessions are available for individuals who are blind and also physically or developmentally disabled.

Participants reside in coed dormitories, primarily in double rooms with some single rooms available. Bathrooms are shared and are accessible in some cases to wheelchair users. Porches and lounges offer cozy spots to relax and enjoy each other's company. Families enjoy VCB's family unit which includes: vacation cottages, a toy filled playroom, two outdoor playgrounds, an adult lounge and laundry facilities.

Nurses are available to administer medications and attend to emergency situations at camp. A nearby doctor is on call.

Participant voluntary contribution are based on each applicant's assessment of his/her ability to pay. Most campers contribute $11 per day which is equivalent to food costs at home OR $132 for a 12 day stay at VCB. Although the actual per person per day cost is $100.00, participants pay what they can afford.

Participants eat tasty, nutritious meals family style. Counselors assist with serving each table. Individual kosher meals, as well as a substitute food

table are available.  Snacks are served at the evening program.  A canteen concession stand operated by blind teenagers sells snack foods and soft drinks throughout the day.

VCB's spacious country setting is available for rental by not-for-profit groups throughout the year. 

New Online Military Records Request

The National Personnel Records Center is working to make it easier for veterans with computers and Internet access to get copies of documents from their military files. Military veterans and the next of kin of deceased former military members may now use a new online military personnel records system to request documents, including Discharge Documents DD 214. Because the requester will be asked to supply all information essential for NPRC to process the request, delays that normally occur will be minimized. The new web-based application was designed to provide better service on these requests by eliminating the records center's mailroom processing time. Former military personnel and their dependents can get more information at the National Archives website. Which is:

http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/get-service-records.html

VA offers prescription refill service for vets

Tens of thousands of veterans are now receiving their prescription drug

refills from the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) with greater

convenience, speed and security, thanks to a new service available to

veterans over the Internet.

More than 70,000 prescriptions have been refilled using the latest service

added to VA's "MyHealth," the personal online health record system

designed for veterans in the VA health care system.  

The secure online prescription refill service has quickly emerged as one of

the more popular features in the MyHealth system, which connects with

VA's electronic records system.  When a veteran orders a prescription

refill, the request is routed to VA's computer system to be filled by one of

the department's outpatient mail pharmacies.  The refill is then sent

directly to the veteran, eliminating the need for a trip to the pharmacy and

a wait in line.

On Veterans Day, Nov. 11, 2005, MyHealth marked its second anniversary by adding three new health records that veterans can keep in a secure electronic environment and make available to VA health professionals nationwide - blood oxygen levels taken from a pulse oximeter, daily food intake in the Food Journal, and physical activity and exercise in the Activity Journal.

More than 100,000 veterans had signed up to use MyHealth, which is located on VA's Web site at www.myhealth.va.gov

Among the services available to veterans, their families and VA care

providers through the online personal record are the ability to track health

conditions - entering readings such as blood pressure and cholesterol levels

- and to record medications, allergies, military health history, medical

events and tests.

Veterans can also include personal information, such as emergency contacts,

names of medical providers and health insurance information.

They can access health information on the Internet from VA, MedlinePlus from the National Library of Medicine, and Healthwise, a commercial health

education library.

Future expansion of MyHealth will allow VA patients to view appointments and co-payment balances, access portions of their medical records, and give access to their records to doctors, family members and others.

Fleet Week New York City is scheduled for May 23-30, 2007. 

Thousands of Sailors, Marines and Coast Guardsmen from U.S. Navy, U.S. Coast Guard and international navy ships will participate.

Hosted nearly every year since 1984, Fleet Week New York is the City's celebration of the sea services. This annual event also provides an opportunity for the citizens of New York City and the surrounding Tri-State area to meet Sailors, Marines and Coast Guardsmen, as well as witness first hand the latest capabilities of today's Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard Team. 

Fleet Week includes dozens of military demonstrations and displays throughout the week, as well as public visitation of many of the participating ships.

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

